Minutes of the CQC Club Meeting on November 14, 2015.

Meeting Location:  Home of Milestone Technologies, Aurora, Colorado
Meeting Called to Order:
Scott Garcia, President, KC0HSV, called the meeting to order at 10:54 AM.

Introductions:
Scott called for introductions.  Attending were Scott, Marshall, Mark, Ken, Lynaire, Rodney, Ed, Michael, Jay, Roger, John, Grant, and Pete. 

Announcements:
Rodney KA0USE, will be doing a presentation on operating bicycle mobile.

Frank, K0FEI, former club president, is once again working on rhino protection in South Africa.

The Club is always looking for individuals to do presentations, or even just for ideas on potential presentations.

A suggestion was made that we get other clubs to announce our meeting dates, as we so often do for them.

Roger Wendell, WB0JNR, reported on the recently held Executive Committee meeting.  As the Club did not hold two separate Field Day events in 2014, there was discussion on how to best consolidate the two efforts in the future.  
Roger described his efforts to recover the www.cqc.org web site, which had recently been stolen by some unknown entity.  Roger reserved other web names for the club, including the currently used one of www.coloradoqrpclub.org.  He also explained that the cost of recovering the original web site would be extremely high, and would require legal intervention.  
The topic of meeting presentations was discussed.  Some discussion involved continuing to have Club tables at hamfests.  The Club table is a good way to promote the Club, and a money maker, too.  Items for the Club table are needed, as the current inventory is very low.  Consideration was given to creating a Club project.  For example, a group project to build some sort of a kit.  Ideas along these lines are needed.  
Finally, the Club needs volunteers for various committees.  For example, someone is needed to head up the Club annual picnic, usually held in September.  The Executive Committee voted to extend memberships in lieu of the missed issues of the LowDown.  The Club either needs people to step up and help Dick, AB0CD, LowDown editor, with each issue, or someone to volunteer to take over editorial duties, as Dick has a full plate of activities.

Secretary's Report:
The Club secretary said that the minutes of the last meeting were up on the Club web page.  Unfortunately, the secretary did not have a copy of the minutes to read.  Thus, minutes could not be approved “as read.”  Roger suggested that the report be accepted as “liked.”  Moved, seconded, and approved.

Treasurer's Report:
Roger Wendell, WB0JNR, gave the treasurer's report.  The Club treasury has about $3,000 in its savings account, and $75 in its checking account.  The Club treasury is currently flush as a result of not publishing and mailing the LowDown for several issues.  Thus the Executive Committee decision to double membership durations.  
Roger discussed at greater length how he traced the problem of the stolen Club web page address.  Apparently, Tucows, who had a role, got hacked into earlier in 2015.  Tucows was very uncooperative.  Roger suspects that they did not want to acknowledge that they got hacked.  The new Club web address is www.coloradoqrpclub.org.  Roger is in the process of migrating data from the old web site to the new site.  This will be an ongoing process for a while before everything is moved over.

Committee Reports:

Fox Hunt Committee:
Marshall, N1FN, said that there have already been two weeks of Winter Fox Hunts.  The 40 meter hunt is on Tuesday night, while the 80 meter hunt is on Thursday night.  He highly recommended that Club members, and visitors, tune in to sharpen skills, or even just to listen to see what a real contest pileup might be like.  The Fox Hunt web page is at www.qrpfoxhunt.org.  The web page includes the Winter schedule, results, and a link to detailed information about how to participate in the Fox Hunts.  Marshall also recommends that those interested in the Fox Hunts activate the Facebook foxhunt page to keep up to date on Fox Hunt news and results.  

Field Day Committee:
Scott, KC0HSV, Aloha Field Day Chairperson, said that we most likely won't have a Competitive Field Day site this year.  We will once again plan to have the Aloha Field Day site at Cherry Creek in one of their group campsites.  

Old Business:
There was no old business to discuss.

New Business:
There was no new business to discuss.

Adjournment:
A motion to adjourn was moved, seconded, and approved at 11:35 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Pete Inskeep, NO2D, Club Secretary

